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STR,—
T have the honour to report on the operations of the (eneral Assembly
Library for the year 1948-49.

STAFE

At the end of January Miss Q. B. Cowles, after twenty-three years of
faithful serviee, relinquished her duties as Chief Cataloguer. She was suceceded
by Migs Marion Hogg, M.A., who has recently returned from a trip to (reat
Britain, where she visited some of the more ouistanding libraries. In Octoher
Miss Judith Kent, B.A., was added to the staff following a recommendation of
the Joint Library Committee that an additional assistant be appointed to enable
the work of indexing early Wellington newspapers to be carried out. Ais:
Iilizabeth Ilogg and Mr. S. Donkin have been appointed to fill two vacancies
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which oceurred on the staff.

Boox STCK

The total number of accessions at 31st March was 190,061, The number of
books accessioned this year shows a decrcase to 4,911, as compared with 5,747
in the previous vear. The bank halance at the end of the year has been reduced
to a few pounds. despite curtailment in buying. The following are rocent
balances. in round figures: 1944, £1.071; 1945, £1112; 1946, £382; 1947, £80 =
1948, £127; 1949, £658. Thix steady deerease is due largely to the increased cost
of books and subseriptions to magazines. It has been necessary to curtail
purchases in a way whiel i3 not in the best intevests of the Library. I feel that
a lavger annual grant is necessary if the Library is to be maintained at its
present standard. The law seetion, for cxample, needs to have a considerable
sum spent on it if it is to be kept up to date. New editions of many of the
standard works are being published and must be bought for a Library such as
this where it is of paramount importance to have the latest information available.
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